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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 3 
 

Week 8 

14th September 

Adelaide Youth 
Orchestra -           

Wind Ensemble 

 
Jack & the Beanstalk 

after School Rehearsal 

 

15th September 

Year 6 - Market Day 
 

Week 9 

20th September 

Year 6 - Sammy D 

 

23rd September 

Dear Parents/Carers 

We are now officially into the season of spring and it is lovely to see many trees in 

blossom and flowers blooming, to herald the end of the cold months of winter. With the 

weather warming up, just a little reminder that the UV rays become more powerful and 

that is why students are expected to wear hats from this week. 

It was lovely to see so many parents at our Book Week Parade last Wednesday and it was 

great to see so many students getting into the spirit of the event, by dressing up as their 

favourite book week characters. 

Term 3 is such a busy time for the school community, with The Pines School Choir 

performance closely approaching (on Saturday, 17th September) and our school 

production ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ is well underway to being finalised for later this year 

(Friday, 25th November). 

Last week we had a Pupil Free Day on Friday 2nd September, where all staff were learning 

about the effects of trauma on children and strategies to support trauma affected 

children. Also, advance notice that the next Pupil Free Day for Term 4 will be on Monday 

of Week 1, on the 17th October. 

Monday, 5th September was a school closure day. This is a day of local significance, 

approved by the Governing Council. Traditionally, families take this opportunity to visit 

the Royal Adelaide Show if they wish. 

 

Smart watches and mobile phones 

The Pines School’s Policy on Smart Watches and Mobile Phones clearly 

states that:  

If students bring mobile phones to school, the phones must be switched off 

at the gate and handed in to the teacher to be collected at the end of the 

day. They must not be switched back on again until the students are out of the school 

gate. Smart watches must not be worn to school by students.  

Sports Day is also fast approaching and will be held in Week 9, 

on Friday, 23rd September. We are pleased to inform you that 

parents/carers are welcome to attend Sports Day this year. More 

information about Sports Day will be sent out later. 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge ends on September 9th and we wish to congratulate all 

students who continue to take part in this challenge every year, as this is a great way to 

practise your reading. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

On Wednesday the 31st August, the Year 5/6 Pines Boys played in the Grand Final of the 

Boys Football State-wide Schools Knockout Competition.  They trained hard all year 

and have become a very tight nit unit, who support and encourage each other to achieve 

their personal best.  Nick McGuire-Thomas was our captain and Jacob Smith was our 

Vice Captain, we were playing against Cobdogla and Barmera Primary Schools.        

Mrs. Collings very generously agreed to offer the opportunity to a cohort of year six    

students to go along to the game and watch which meant we had a supporter base for the 

game. The boys were up against an incredibly strong football team that unfortunately 

was too strong for The Pines. On the day we had excellent performances from Nick,    

Jacob, Kayne, Charlie and Kaden. Dempsey Hansen, Tyson Rundle and Nick kicked 

goals. Jhett, Lucas and Othman played very well also.  

Mr. Liam.  

 

 



 
 

I think many of us have heard a child say, ‘I am really bad at…,” whether it be a school subject, learning to 

play an instrument or starting a new sport. Did you know that as parents/carers, you have the power to 

turn this way of thinking around?  By responding in a certain way, you can actually increase your child’s 

confidence and positive feelings towards learning something new.  

Just because something is hard, it does not mean that you are not good at it. Many people believe that 

when you learn something quickly, you are good at it, but this is not the case. Research shows that children 

who think that their intelligence and abilities can grow, will outperform students who have fixed thinking. 

When you praise your child, do not do so for finishing work quickly, but for trying their best and making 

an effort to persist when things are difficult.  

In school we teach children to ‘have a growth mindset,’ which means that you believe that your 

intelligence and talents can be improved through your efforts and actions. You can support this at home 

by talking to your child about using positive self-talk. This is when we replace the negative comments with 

positive ones. Here are a few examples: 

INSTEAD OF (negative talk) SAY THIS (positive talk) 

 I can’t do that  I can’t do that yet 

 Can I do this?  I will do it the best that I can 

 I’m not good at this  What can I do to get better at this? 

 I can’t make this better  I can always improve 

 This is too hard  This might take some time 

 I always make mistakes  Mistakes help me learn 

 

Every time your child makes negative comments, ask what they could say to make their words more 

positive. If it doesn’t work in the moment (especially if they are frustrated), write it down and talk about 

the positive options later. Also try to be aware and limit your own negative self-talk.  

Most importantly, do not let your children hear you say, “I am not good at that either.” This reinforces 

the idea that their ability to succeed is fixed and can’t change, which is not the case. By saying this, you 

are implying that it is okay for them to not be successful. Instead try your best to express confidence, calm 

and curiosity when learning new things. Teachers explicitly teach their students to have a positive 

mindset. Together with your support at home, modeling the positive discussion and encouragement, your 

child will begin to see challenges as something positive to work towards, in order to achieve success.  

 



 

 



 
Space Day in Room 3 

 

Space Day in Room 3 
In term 2, the students in room 3 created goals for what they want to learn about this 

term and space was a very big interest for us in room 3! 

In week 5 our classroom turned into a solar system, with stars on the ceiling, videos of 

our solar system, a rocket on the door, colouring of the planets, planets around the 

room and an up-close look at planets and stars through a special microscope-like, 

machine. 

We learned that: 

Mars is also called the red planet. 

There are lots of dwarf planets. 

Some planets have more than one moon! 

                           Gravity holds us down here on earth, but not in space. 

The students in room 3 absolutely loved our special day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Book Week 
 

Each year, across Australia, schools and libraries celebrate books during Book 
Week. At The Pines School, classes read some of the books that have been 
shortlisted as Book Week award. Many classes also do extra activities to learn 
about the shortlisted books.  

A fun part of Book Week is always dress up day. This year, many of our students 
dressed up as characters from books or what they dream about being when they 
grow up. It was wonderful to finally have parents back at the Book Week parade 
this year.  

Dreaming with Eyes Open was the theme for Book Week this year. This 
theme had a focus on Australia, including Aboriginal Dreamtime stories that teach 
about the land, animals and people of this country.  

 

Year 4 reporter Sayesha from Room 34 writes about what she    
noticed at the Book Week parade:   

On the day of the Book Week parade, everyone dressed up as    
different things. Here are some examples! 

Emerson from room 34 was Sophie from the BFG. Kiara from room 
34 was Hermione Granger from Hogwarts. I was a witch from     
Hogwarts as well. Everyone looked amazing! Ms Renshaw was 
Thing 1 and Ms Tamsin was Thing 2.   

Ella from room 34 was Max from Stranger Things. 

It was so much fun when I walked around the basketball court and 
Ms Valley talked about what we should do at the parade, such as 
have fun, be good and enjoy the day!  

I was amazed at the outfits and how great everyone looked when 
they were walking around the basketball court. 

During the day, everyone commented how awesome everyone 
looked! I think a lot of people used creativity by making their own 
outfits. Ella, from my class, made her outfit, Max from Stranger 
Things herself!   

       Book Week Parade!  

 

 
Sharon & Jo made a beautiful Book Week 

display in the library. The display included 
the names of this years shortlisted books 

and many Australian animals. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


